| June 2, 1945:

Lt, Billy Binghem,
McKee, Fentucky,

Dear Lt, Binghamp

In reply to your letter of May 30
recelved during Mr, Carter's absence from the city,
‘permit the writer to advise that Lt. Roy Chappel's
address is 1321 W, Osk Street, Crend Prairie, Texas,
and I am not sure whether he has returned home or-
not; however, his perents received word February 24
thet he had been released and wes with the United
Stated Yilitery Mission in Polend and I think most
“of the boys who escaped early on the march have
been returned home,

Amon Junior spent the night here
Wednesday en route to Fort Sem Houston and is
expected home early next week for the 60 day leave,
If you should be in this part of the country, all
of us will be very happy to see you, and we will
try to provide some cigars for both of you,

Fith best wishes, I am

Yours very truly,

Secy., to A, G, Carter,



